
 
 
 
Weekly Bulletin 
 
Week ending Friday 21 January 2022 

 

PE News 
 

Netball club which normally runs on a Tuesday after school will be fixtures instead for the next four weeks. If 

your child has been selected, details will be shared with you in the coming weeks (teams will be altered each 

week). There will also be an additional Netball session running at lunchtime on Friday week A which takes place 

on the MUGA. 

 

Handball vs Ashlawn 

Both the girls and boys lost their respective games against Ashlawn on Thursday evening. It was an excellent 

experience for our pupils as it was their first ever game of Handball. Every pupil represented Houlton with pride 

and should be proud of their efforts. 

Results were as follows: 

• Boys: 1 – 8  

• Girls: 4 – 5 

 

Upcoming fixtures next week: 

• Tuesday 25th January: Netball – Houlton vs Bilton (at Houlton – team sheet is on the window outside the 

PE office – details will be sent via Edulink on Monday). 

• Wednesday 26th January: Handball (Boys) Houlton vs Lawrence Sheriff (at Houlton – team sheet to be 

printed by Monday). 

 

Our sports clubs which are running this term are as follows.  Pupils can join these at any point. 

Lunchtime: 

Tuesdays – Badminton (Sports Hall) 

Thursdays – Handball (Sports Hall) 

Friday week A – Netball (MUGA) 

 

After school: 

Tuesdays – Netball (Sports Hall), Rugby (Field) 

Wednesdays – Football (Field) 

Obama College 
 

Obama College will be running a charity bake sale on Friday 28th January in the Auditorium at lunchtime.  

 

On sale will be delicious treats and cakes, with vegetarian/vegan options, and even some dog treats!!  Please 

remember to bring some cash, all donations will go towards Cancer Research. 

 

Maths Challenge  
 

UKMT Anniversary Maths challenge will take place on Tuesday 25th January. Pupils involved need to see Miss 

Etheridge Period 2. 

 

Forgotten Equipment 
 

From Monday 24th January pupils will no longer be able to ask Front of House staff to contact home for forgotten 

items.  Pupils have enjoyed a term to settle into secondary school life and now need to take responsibility rather 

than asking their parent/carer to bring in forgotten items.  Please support your child with routines to be learning-

ready.  Should a pupil not bring an item they need, they will receive a consequence point so that we may monitor 

those pupils who may require additional interventions from home and school to be better organised. 

 

 


